

The

North Star

Volume 42, Issue 7

August, 2005

EVERYDAY HEROS!

2005 Jaycee Year

From the President

I want to thank all the members who have participated in the Flags on High meetings over the past two years. While the F.O.H. committee has had some challenges we have continued to serve our community by displaying the American Flag on all patriotic holidays. A special thank you goes out to Greg Thirtyacre, Jr. and John Skaggs for putting the flags up for the 4th of July. John and Greg walked, in unfavorable conditions at best, to make sure the flags were put up. And also thanks to Steve Kowalsky for helping us out when we were in a bind. On very short notice Steve helped out with getting the flags down. Thanks Joel for helping with the luncheon, making sure the flags came down and still attending TKD that same night.

Thanks to Sharon Arnold for coming up with a great idea for a fundraiser. On July 17th Joel & I served lunch to the Ohio Jaycee Board of directors. Each person attending made a \$5 donation that will go to the Humphrey family. The board appreciated having a meal served and we appreciated the additional financial help for Chuck.

We have a lot of events coming up in the near future and I hope to see every member at least at one of those events and don't forget to ask a friend/perspective to come along. We will be having more socials coming up soon. On Wednesday, August 3rd we will be heading to the Franklin Park Conservatory (see flyer). Any suggestions for next months social, let me know?

Connie, Sharon, and myself met with the Thirsty Scholar to set up a fundraiser at the O.S.U. football games. Thanks to Connie and Sharon for their help and input. (See the I.V.P. Report for further details.) John Skaggs is chairing this years Pig Roast which will be held on August 20^{th} . Joel & I will be hosting a party at our house on August 27. We will start serving food and beverage at 4p.m. All are welcome. 399 Whitehall Dr. (Corner of S. Hamilton and Broadhurst) Call or email for directions.

Sincerely,

Amy M. Harcar 2005 President H/614-237-4854 harcarphoto@yahoo.com

Internal Vice President Report

BEER BASH FUNDRAISER

Connie, Sharon, and Amy met with Beth and Teresa from the Thirsty Scholar (on the corner of Neil & Lane Ave) July 21st. We have agreed to work together at four O.S.U. football games/beer bashes. We really need people to help serve beer. If you are available please contact Amy 614-237-4854 or harcarphoto@yahoo.com and let her know what game(s) you can help at. The dates are September 10th (TEXAS), September 24th (Iowa), November 5 (Illinois), and November 12 (Northwestern).

The only time that has been set so far is for the September $10^{\rm th}$ game. That game begins at 8p.m. We will need people from approximately 2p.m. to 1a.m. If you are unable to stay the entire time just let Amy know so she can make sure the booth is manned at all times. This is supposed to be one of the biggest games all season and should be a lot of fun.

The Thirsty Scholar had several organizations who wanted to work at this event. They choose us! So let's make it great so we may continue to work together again in the future.

Thanks,

Joel Harcar 2005 Internal Vice President H/614-237-4854 harcarphoto@yahoo.com

Pig Roast:

The Pig Roast will be held on August 20th at the Jaycee Arms this Year. Currently we are still in the planning stages, but things are moving along nicely. We already have Entertainment and all the Tables, chairs, etc lined up and are currently just waiting on a few more things to fall into place. This is my first year chairing the project, but I have been to more Jaycee Pig Roast than I care to admit to. We will be cooking the pig and beef on Friday night, August 19th out back of the Jaycee Arms downtown. You are invited to join us both on the night of the 19th and on the 20th. On the night of the 19th we will have food, pop, beer, and good times all night so please feel free to stop by or come and stay all night. On the 20th we will need as many people to show up as possible to help with the setup and serving, but most importantly to help with the cleanup. I know cleanup isn't the best job in the world, but lets please not let it fall on the people that stayed up the night before to cook and set everything up. No mater what we are going to have a good time. This is something the residents look forward to and talk about all year, so let's do our best to make sure its all good memories. Thank you in advance to those that are planning on making it, and my personal gratitude. If you have any questions or advice please call me at (614) 206-1394.

Greg Thirtyacre III

Secretaries Report

I just wanted to thanks President Amy Harcar for taking the minutes at the recent Flags on High meeting. I believe all minutes are current as of the printing of this newsletter.

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. John Skaggs. They made it to their daughters first birthday all in one piece. All you parents out there know how physically draining it is with a new baby.

Kelly Kassor Secretary

kassok@odjfs.state.oh.us

Treasurer's Report

The pancake breakfast will be on Aug. the 13th. Set up time is 8:30 and we serve at 9:00 am to 11:00 am. Hope you can make it out to help serve some pancakes.

We are still getting a little money coming in for Chuck. To date we have raised about \$4,00.00. A big thanks to all who have helped out with this project.

Members Due for the month of August are: Brent Shaw Kym Shaw

Sharon Arnold
Treasurer
614-478-9329
Sharonarn1439@sbcglobal.net

State Director's Report

OH BOSTON YOU'RE MY HOME TRIP BOSTON HERE WE COME!!!!!!!!!

If you have not heard the news yet, let this serve as another reminder that you all are invited to attend the October 7, 8 & 9, 2005 road trip to Boston.

The plans you ask? The plans for the weekend are:

Friday - leave designated meeting place at agreed upon time. Arrive in New Jersey at the Lincoln tunnel. Saturday - 6:30 AM - 8:30 AM visit Ground Zero and Battery Park in New York City. At 8:30 leave NY City and travel to Foxboro Mass. Lunch will be at the infamous RED WING DINER. Then it will be onto Boston for cocktails at the renowned Bull & Finch Pub that the sitcom Cheers was modeled after. This will be followed by a walking tour to Beacon Hill and Fanuel Hall for shopping and history lessons. Mudslides will be had at the FROG LANE and then

onto Scully Square. Presentations will be done at the Famous Oyster House at 6:30 PM and the evening will end in the pub named the Barleycorn in notorious Walpole Mass (home of Charles James Kassor). Sunday - report in for travel home when we recover.

Anyone interested in joining the caravan should contact Chuck Kassor at 476-0537 or at 287-7108 so rooms can be arranged. Note that Chuck has received no firm replies so if you are going start making those calls.

All-State Luau Style

The August All-State is scheduled for August 12, 13 & 14 at the Comfort Inn North located at 1213 E. Dublin Granville Rd. The rooms are going quickly so if you have difficulty booking your room there is an agreement with the Radisson. The number is 885-4084 and rooms are \$85/night. There will be a luau dress awards ceremony. Contact Clara Hernandez at 846-7330 is you have questions.

Clara Hernandez State Director 846-7330

Newsletter Editor

Articles have been slow to come in. We need articles, let's please use our newsletter for what it's for, communicating with our members. If you would like to write an article or submit something, that would be great! Let's keep it positive and informative. Articles need to be sent in "Word" or text format to newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org or arrangements can be made.

Jeff Taniguchi Newsletter Editor newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org 614-865-9697

Newsletter Deadlines

August 27, 2005 September 25, 2005 October 27, 2005 November 25, 2005 December 26, 2005

Web Site

WWW.northcolumbusjaycees.org

The page for Chuck Humphrey is up. The link can be found on the home page. We will be keeping it updated with information on Chuck's condition and the chapter's effort to help the Humphrey family out. Pictures from the Sock Hop will be added here shortly.

Also, we have changed the guest book on the site. We were getting over run with spammers and advertisers. The new guest book allows us to delete any unwanted entries with the click of the mouse. HTML code is disabled, so all the unwanted links are gone. We added a couple of lines to the script to allow your title and location

Don't forget to stop by and register in the "Forums". This is a good place to comment or post your thoughts about the chapter.

If there is anything that you would like to see on the site, please drop me a note. We want the site to be as informative as possible. Please forward all comments and suggestions to me.

Steve Kowalsky
Webmaster
614-866-5236
webmaster@northcolumbusjaycees.org

Upcoming Events

August:

- 2^{nd} Chapter Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.
- 3rd Social at Franklin Park Conservatory, 6:30 p.m.
- 5th-7th Housing Board Retreat
- 16th Board Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.
- 19th **Pig Roast** preparation at Jaycee Arms
- 20th **Pig Roast** at Jaycee Arms, time TBD
- 27th House Warming Party at Amy & Joel's

September:

- 6th Chapter Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.
- 10th Beer Bash
- 11th Remember 09/11/01
- 20th Board Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.
- 24th Beer Bash

October:

- 8th Boston Trip
- 9th Boston Trip
- 10th Boston Trip

November:

- 5th Beer Bash
- 12th Beer Bash



North Columbus Jaycee Social

At the Franklin Park Conservatory

Wednesday, August 3rd
6:30 p.m. meet inside at the ticket booth
Doors close at 8p.m.
Free Admission!!!
Great for kids of all ages.

Come see:

Botanical Garden, Blooms and Butterflies, & Art work by Dale Chihuly

www.fpconservatory.org

1777 E. Broad St. Columbus

614-645-TREE

Afterwards people are welcome to come to Amy Harcar's home (the 2005 President North Columbus Jaycees) for refreshments!

All-State Ludu Style! August 12, 13, 14, 2005



Comfort Inn North

(614) 885-4084 1213 E Dublin-Granville Rd (Rt 161 in Columbus) Worthington, OH 43229

Rooms: \$85/night, + tax

Room hold block ends July 11th

Directions:

Take I-71 to the north side of Columbus
Take the Rt. 161 exit
Go East off the exit
The hotel is on the south side of 161, just beyond the overpass

Mail Pre-Registration to:

PO Box 2134, Columbus, OH 43216-2134 Make checks payable to: **The Ohio Jaycess** Questions to: Marie Thomas 419-308-3869

Name	Phone with area code
Address	E-mail
City/State/Zip	Chapter
O O	Device District
State Officer Title	Region District

Registration Fee (required)	\$	7
Friday Night Party	\$	5
Saturday Night Party	\$	5
Total Package (before July 31st)	\$1	17
Late fee (after July 31st)	\$	3
Total Package (after July 31 st)	\$2	20

Total Paid: _____